Southwest District Kappa Kappa Psi Council Meeting Minutes | February 2nd, 2025

Meeting Information

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2154861914?pwd=WnhxSmloc3RuOW84ZmtzQjEyVXV 2UT09&omn=84344352896

1. Present

- o Aleks Johnson President
- Bella Eneff Vice President for Programs
- Chance Harmon Secretary/Treasurer
- o Hunter Olden Member at Large
- o Lizzi Pineiro Governor
- o Andy Melvin Governor
- o Kadeem Sabari Governor

2. Absent

0

Start Time: February 2nd, 8:03 PM
End Time: February 2nd, 8:49 PM

Officer Reports

Member at Large Report

- Interactions and reach on facebook is up (surprised)
- o Interactions, reach, and follows are going up on instagram
 - Link clickage is down though
- Site video is ready whenever for registration/marketplace launch
- Working on district officer Reel videos
 - i. Chance, I still need yours!
 - i. Govs, could you guys cook up something for president?
- District officer meeting posts are ready, ill get them scheduled in
- Month of leadership post due soon
- Working on canva posts for workshops as i get the information
 - i. Using DLC posts and repurposing those for now to save some time and energy
 - ii. 5 days is tomorrow and ready once approvals go through
 - iii. 4 days, presenter highlights for workshop? (wasnt originally scheduled but kamryn and i had discussed it at WCM if we have that info)
 - iv. 3 days-schedule, with correct times is being built
 - v. 2 and 1 days- got the info today, will have it done by wednesday.
- I'm exhausted and have an exam this week but I'll be at Arkansas with at least one Delta brother, pending 1 likely going and 1 offer to two more.

Takeover request during the same weekend as Texas workshop, but for different event.
Yes or no?

• Secretary/Treasurer Report

- Is anyone else needing WCM requisitions?
- 53 days out from District Convention email is set to go out Monday correct?

• Vice President for Programs Report

- Last call for me to add anything to the New ALTO
- Awards apps are out
 - i. Will be making graphics to share via social media.
- Awaiting response on fundraiser. I need to discuss with Mykaela but I am thinking of cutting losses on having that at WS and making this a charge for the next VPP to reach out earlier.
 - i. Will finalize graphics with Mykaela once we have a response
 - ii. Will reach back out tomorrow maybe?
- Reaching out to my chapters this month
- Officially only able to go to Arkansas workshop
- Complete sidebar but Alpha x Zeta Beta meetup during TMEA?

• Vice President for Leadership Development Report

- o AR Workshop this weekend I'll be there at 9:00 for site visit
- We have lunch and parking covered for everywhere but the TX Workshop. Hunter has been forwarded that information.
- Pending the last few workshop titles for our side emails have been sent going to touch base again tomorrow to get those in. No longer Looking at you ANDY:)
- Looking forward to next weekend!
- Me and Kyla are going to discuss what we need to have the MC's do during the ritual workshop this week.
- Life update I had a great weekend seeing my highschool friends. I hope everyone is taking care of themselves. I know I need to! As the govs say, drink water!

• President Report

- Please push committee interest forms
 - i. We need humans to fill it out so we can actually have a committee.....
 - ii. Up to 3 members per chapter so push people to do the thing
- Delegate forms also sent but not super time pressing at the moment
- See "Lizzi" section

Governor Reports

• Lizzi

- Almost all committee members have accepted
 - i. Noms
 - 1. Sachi Barnaby from Gamma lota
 - 2. Lizzi Pineiro from SWD Governors
 - ii. Chapter Leadership
 - 1. Malik Norwood-Barber from Gamma Omega
 - 2. Kadeem Sabari from SWD Governors
 - iii. Jurisdiction
 - 1. Lawson Smith from Alpha
 - 2. Andy Melvin from SWD Governors
 - iv. Spirit & Rec
 - 1. The one and only Bella Eneff from Alpha
 - 2. Ari Wright from CFR

Kadeem

- o Dallas sports have me in a feeling of despair and sadness.
- Nothing to report for the group.

Andy

- Lots of great communication opportunities with chapters
 - i. Area Workshops breaking down who has RSVPd vs. which chapters have not
 - ii. District Convention
 - iii. Membership education processes
- o Promoting convention registration, the hotel, and all forms and awards
- NIB Auditions
- Please send me any Jurisdiction / constitutional concerns or potential amendments if you have any. We are trying to keep this a lighter year on the legislative front.
- Deadline for WCM reimbursement submissions (to HQ) is February 17
- o Be aware of your increased individual visibility as we approach convention
- Take care of yourselves we are rounding the final corner coming into the home stretch of the term

District Business

Meeting Adjourned: 8:49 PM

Next Meeting: February 16th, 2025